
Hon David Templeman MLA
Minister for Culture and the Arts; Sport and Recreation; International

Education; Heritage

Our Ref: 66-28223

Rob Coales
Shire President
Shire of Serpentine Jarrahdale
rcoales@sishire.wa.gov.au

Dear Mr Coales

The Member for Darling Range, Hugh Jones MLA, has made me aware of your request
for additional funding for the Keirnan Park Recreation Precinct.

I understand the final tender has resulted in a funding shortfall of $4 million.

The State Government has made a significant $22 million funding contribution to the first
stage of the Keirnan Par  Recreation Precinct, which will provide much-needed facilities
for the growing community.

As you would appreciate the Government will shortly enter the caretaker period ahead
of the 2025 State election, commencing on 5 February 2025, precluding any financial
decisions by the State Government throughout this time.

If elected, the Labor State Government will continue to work with the Shire of Serpentine
Jarrahdale.

ours sincerely

R SPORT AND RECREATION

cc: Hugh Jones MLA, Member for Darling Range Hugh.Jones@mp.wa.qo .au
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